November 27, 2000

Chris Wendell, Theatre~Intime

PAC’s November 27th 2000 Meeting

Minutes

Today’s meeting was held in the Wilson College Seminar Room.  There were no snacks.  It is possible that Wilson College will provide snacks for future PAC meetings in Wilson.  

It was decided that the next PAC meeting will be at 6:30pm on December 11 in Frist (300 level Classroom).  Chris from Intime will lead the meeting.

DISAPPEARING PUBLICITY:

At the previous meeting, the problem of poster/flyer “burns” conducted in an unscheduled and arbitrary manner was raised by several organizations.  Joanna from the Mime Company offered to follow up with Dean Dunne about finding out the dates of these burns in advance so as not to waste valuable publicity money and time.  Joanna was not present to comment on her follow up with Dean Dunne.  Michelle from Expressions has volunteered to investigate this through Building Services.  She will let us know what she finds out at the next meeting.

A similar issue with Table Tents was raised, in that they too, seem to be disappearing rather rapidly from tables both in Frist and in the eating clubs.  It was suggested that groups take the issue up with each eating club’s staff individually, as there is no University department to which they all report.

MO’ MONEY FROM USG PROJECTS BOARD:

Bonnie was not present to report on her progress with the proposal she is drafting regarding performing groups’ lack of USG funding.  The issue is that many groups are deemed “self-sufficient” simply because they charge a price for tickets.  Her proposal to change this definition and thus include more student arts groups in the funding process was presented last Thursday.  Michelle will be following up on this item, and Bonnie will hopefully catch us all up on the current status at the next meeting.

ROCK THE USG VOTE:

USG Elections are upcoming and it was suggested that PAC try to back a candidate who would run on a pro-arts lobby.  There is some chance we could pull this together for the December election, but it would require immediate action.  All groups are encouraged to talk to their membership and see if anyone is interested.  If we are not able to make this happen this month, there will be more elections in May, though for different offices.

WAITING FOR CLAUDIA:

Claudia Chouinard’s report on the Theater Review that she conducted is still pending.  It is still expected within a matter of weeks.  There appears to be nothing we can do about this.  Dean Dunne is “working on it.”

PAC PROGRAMMING INSERTS:

Due to complications with the timeline and printing difficulties, Triangle did not run the Expressions insert in its program for Puns of Steel.  Doug did comment that in the spring they will have a full page listing the Reunions activities for PAC organizations.  

INFO SWAPPING:

Cliff explained his idea of making the email lists of each PAC group indirectly available to other PAC groups to advertise auditions, shows, events, elections, etc.  Doug expressed concern about Triangle’s involvement in such a plan for several reasons.  First he felt it would crowd Triangle members’ inboxes and make them de-value the Triangle newsletter, which it is important for every member of Triangle to read.  Secondly, it has always been Triangle’s policy to not advertise competing events (i.e. auditions that occur during the fall for shows that would have overlapping rehearsal periods with the Fall Triangle Show).  It was then suggested that perhaps PAC could create an email list that it would control.  Member groups could then submit items for that list to PAC and it would be distributed.  This issue will be discussed again next week.

TIGER TICKETS…THEY”RE GRRRRREAT!

Everyone in the room seemed excited about pursuing the expansion of Tiger Tickets to include student groups.  Doug commented that the Triangle Show sold something like 800 Tiger tickets.  This is a long term item to be investigated through the Provost’s office.

AUDITION ANNOUNCEMENT BOARD:

PAC is interested in having a Bulletin Board inside of Frist for audition information that will NOT be subject to janitorial removal.  The idea is that anyone can post audition sign ups for shows there.  The two key points are that the board we weather protected (i.e. inside) and not torn down by the janitorial staff.  Abbey with Expressions will contact Paul Breitman to begin working on this.

WYM’N SPACE:

This new theater group had an article about them in the Prince this week.  Cliff is going to contact Dean Dunne about their status as a student organization and pending that outcome will discuss what their relationship to PAC should be.

See you all Monday, December 11th at 6:30pm in a Frist 300 level classroom. 

